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STAFF RECOMMENDATION

Comes now the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (Commission) and submits its recommendation that the Missouri Public Service Commission (Commission) should approve, with conditions, the Application of Kansas City Power & Light Company (KCPL) to change its nuclear decommissioning trust agreement to conform with FERC Rule 10 CFR 50.75(h)(1)(iv) regarding payments of ordinary administrative costs (including taxes) and other incidental expenses of the fund (including legal, accounting, actuarial and trustee expenses).  In support thereof, the Staff states as follows:

1.
 On May 20, 2004, KCPL filed its Application requesting Commission authorization for approval to amend its nuclear decommissioning trust agreement.  KCPL stated in its application that the Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) revised its Rule 10 CFR 50.75(f)(1)(iv) to clarify that disbursements or payments, without prior notice to the NRC, may be made from the trust for ordinary administrative costs and incidental expenses, and KCPL desires that its nuclear decommissioning trust agreement reflect this change in the NRC rule.

2.
The Staff does not have any problem with this request so long as a ceiling of $2.5 million is adopted by the Commission as the maximum annual amount of monies that KCPL is authorized to disburse or pay for nuclear decommissioning trust purposes, without KCPL reporting to the Commission and seeking authorization from the Commission for payment of expenditures in excess of this amount.  The Commission should also require that KCPL continue to report on a quarterly basis the activity of the decommissioning trust agreement for Wolf Creek and continue to require that KCPL provide such reports to the Commission.  Finally, the Commission’s order should state that nothing in the Commission’s order should be considered a finding by the Commission of the value for ratemaking purposes of the properties, transactions and expenditures involved, and that the Commission reserves the right to consider any ratemaking treatment to be afforded the properties, transactions and expenditures involved in a later proceeding.

Wherefore the Staff recommends that the Commission approve the Application of Kansas City Power & Light Company to amend its nuclear decommissioning trust agreement with the conditions as set out hereinabove.
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